Minutes of Wayland SWQC Meeting, 16 December, 2010

Prepared by Bob Goldsmith (written Dec. 21, 2010)

Present: Toni Moores, Mike Lowery, Bob Goldsmith, Tom Largy

1
2.
3.

The meeting came to order at 7:30 PM. There was no public comment.

Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by a vote of 4-0.

North Pond. A proposal was submitted for a cost shared program next year for North Pond milfolil
control, with Framingham, Natick and DCR as partners. .

Heard Pond. No new discussion.

Dudley Pond. A proposal will be submitted to the State (MA DEP 604b program) for funding to
determine the TMDL (Total Maximum Daily Load — for phosphorus) in Dudley Pond. This will be a re-
write of last year’s declined proposal (proposal written and submitted by Mike by the Dec. 20"
deadline). Approved by the committee 4-0. Toni has completed his analysis of septic systems on the
east side of the pond and will distribute a draft report to the committee for review (done). After
review, the committee will make recommendations to the BOH and Selectmen.

Heard Pond. No discussion.

Sudbury River. The committee discussed what might be done to assist other groups. Bob will call
Tom Sciacca; Tom will call Libby Herland at USFWS and his contact at OAR to volunteer our
services.

The committee voted 4-0 to adjourn at about 8:30 PM



